(الفرع الأدبي) (الصفحة الأولى)

للغة الانكليزية

(اتتبه إلى رقم السؤال بحيث يتطابق مع رقم الجواب ولا تنقل صيغة السؤال إلى ورقة الإجابة)

#### I- Read the following text then do the tasks below:

The Geneva Convention is a set of international laws that protect injured soldiers and civilians during war. The law makes sure that every person is treated well and with respect. The first treaty was written in 1864 but it is often changed due to different types of war.

Syria is one of 200 countries in the world that agrees to follow the laws of the Geneva Convention. The agreement is important because during war a country might need help from neutral organisations to care for the wounded. The Red Crescent is one of the organisations that provides aid during times of war and peacetime. Countries who follow the laws of the Geneva Convention must not attack civilians, and they are not allowed to fight someone who is already hurt.

All soldiers, civilians and prisoners may receive medical help from doctors and nurses without being attacked. Food can also be given to people involved in a conflict. Under the Geneva Convention it does not matter what religion, gender or nationality a person is or what his political views are; if someone is sick he must be treated without prejudice.

#### Answer the following questions: (21 marks)

- 1. What is the Red Crescent?
- 2. Why is the agreement of Geneva important?
- 3. What is forbidden for countries who follow the rules of Geneva Convention?

#### Find words in the text which mean the following: (21 marks)

- 4. to get something that is given to you
- 5. used by a number of different nationalities
- 6. to say that you have the same opinion

#### Rewrite these sentences about the text to correct (16 marks) the information:

- 7. The first treaty is often changed because of different political views.
- 8. Under the Geneva Convention people are treated according to their gender and religion.

### II- Read the following text then do the tasks below:

The Prophet is a book of 26 poems written in English by the Lebanese writer and painter Gibran Khalil Gibran. In the book, the prophet Almustafa is leaving the foreign city of Orphalese after twelve years. As he is about to board the ship that will take him home, he is stopped by a group of people who he discusses many important issues with. They talk about life and the human condition. The book is divided into chapters dealing with themes ranging from marriage and children, eating and giving, to pain, self-knowledge, talking and death.

Gibran wrote The Prophet in English and used the tone and rhythm of 17th century English text.

He joins many different philosophies and ideals in a rich mixture of wisdom.

The character Almustafa insists upon the bonds between all men, the links between all forms of life, and the importance of continuity.

Gibran was deeply affected by a number of British poets. The Romantic poets, such as Coleridge, Shelley and Burns, heavily influenced him; though he was most impressed by William Blake, whose work helped to shape both Gibran's writing and painting.

#### Choose the correct answer a, b or c:

(14 marks)

- 9. The prophet Almustafa will take the ship to -----.
  - a- reach Orphalese b- visit a foreign city c- go back home
- The Prophet is a book which discusses -----.
  - a- political problems

b- human issues

c- economic matters

## Match two of the underlined words from the text to the definitions/meanings below:

(14 marks)

- 11. having much money
- 12. pieces of creative writing in verse

Complete the following sentences with information from the text: (14 marks)

- 13. In writing The Prophet, Gibran used the tone and rhythm of .....
- 14. William Blake's works helped to.....

يتبع في الصفحة الثانية \_

#### الاسم: الرقم: المدة: مساعتان ونصف النزجة: (۲۰۰۰ أربصاتة

# امتحان شهادة الداسة الثانوبة العامة دورة عام ٢٠٢٠

(الفزع الأفيم)

اللغة الاتكليزية

(الصفحة الثانية)

(قتبه إلى رقم المولل بحيث وتطابق مع رقم الجواب ولا تنقل صيغة الموثل إلى ورقة الإجابة)

III- Complete the following paragraph by filling	VII- Complete the following sentences using
in the gaps: (28 marks)	clauses: (20 marks)
15. Desertification usually occurs dry areas	32. I can't remember where
16. where the climate is harsh top layer of	33. The driver stopped suddenly because
17. soil is destroyed so the land can't used.	VIII- Choose the correct words in brackets:
18. for growing crops grazing animals.  IV- Fill in the spaces with words from the list.	(28 marks) 34. No two people are completely (like, alike).
Use each word once only: (30 marks)	Everyone is an individual.
placed, large, forests, fingers, nervous, pearl,	35. Farmers need more land (in order to, so that) grow more crops.
19. Kino slowly brought the from his pocket.	36. You'd better (do out, do up) your boots tightly to stop sand getting in.
20. He it on the dealer's desk. The dealer rolled	37. A huge earthquake caused the (destroyed,
21. it between his and said, I'm sorry, my friend.	destruction) of Agadir in 1960.
22. It is too Only a museum would want it!	IX- Correct the verbs in brackets: (28 marks)
23. The dealer felt ——.	38. My uncle finally passed his driving test. He (take) the test three times already.
V- Complete the following dialogue by writing suitable questions or answers. Write at least	39. I (dream) of visiting China since I was a child.
three words for each question: (40 marks)	
24. Ruba:?	40. The kids (play) outside at the moment.
Samer: Kangaroos are animals which carry	41. If it rained, I (stay) at home.
their young in a pouch.	X-Translation:
25. Ruba:?	Translate the following sentence into Arabic: (10 marks)
Samer: They live in open plains, forests and	42. Because they were afraid of the authorities,
rocky deserts.	many satirists criticised imaginary individuals.
26. Ruba:?	
Samer: Tree kangaroos are unlike other	Translate the following sentence into English:
kangaroos because they can not move	(10 marks) معادل النام الذين الخديث وقاً طويلاً على 43.
very fast on the ground.	ے پلائی مناس سین پستان رہے سرب
Ruba: How can we protect wild animals?	الداسوب من مشاكل صحية.
27. Samer:	XI- Composition: (66 marks)
VI- Rewrite the following sentences as required	Write a composition of no less than 80 words on
in brackets: (40 marks)	the following topic:
28. Omar has written two essays this morning.	
(make passive voice)	Describe on interesting along your boards
29. I'm very shy about talking in public.	Describe an interesting place you have visited.
(use "I wish")	
30. "My parents spend every day of their life together."	
(report using "He said ")	
31. Hani cut his own hair himself.	
(use the causative verb 'have')	